

Article from:

The Financial Reporter

September 2013 – Issue 94

The Financial Reporter

ISSUE 94 SEPTEMBER 2013

2013 Section Leadership

Matthew Clark, Chairperson Bill Sayre, Vice Chairperson Daniel Harris, Secretary Craig Ryan, Treasurer Craig Reynolds, Board Partner Henry Egesi, Council Member John Esch, Council Member Tara Hansen, Council Member Jim McWilliams, Council Member Mark Yu, Council Member Kerry Krantz, Web Site Coordinator

Content Managers

Lisa Markus, Newsletter Editor e: lmarkus@callutheran.edu

Michael Fruchter, Associate Editor e: mfruchter@kpmg.com

Kabeer Jhaveri, Int'l Articles Editor e: kabeerjhaveri@hotmail.com

SOA Staff

Sam Phillips, Staff Editor e: sphillips@soa.org

James Miles, Staff Partner e: jmiles@soa.org

Christy Cook, Lead Section Specialist e: ccook@soa.org

Published by the Financial Reporting Section Council of the Society of Actuaries

This newsletter is free to section members. Current issues are available on the SOA website (www.soa.org).To join the section, SOA members and non-members can locate a membership form on the Financial Reporting Section Web page at www.soa.org/fr.

This publication is provided for informational and educational purposes only. The Society of Actuaries makes no endorsement, representation or guarantee with regard to any content, and disclaims any liability in connection with the use or misuse of any information provided herein. This publication should not be construed as professional or financial advice. Statements of fact and opinions expressed herein are those of the individual authors and are not necessarily those of the Society of Actuaries.

© 2013 Society of Actuaries. All rights reserved.

Embracing Change

By Matthew Clark

his edition of the newsletter will be published in September. Summer will be ending, football games will fill the weekends, and the SOA annual meeting will be just around the corner. Meanwhile, the editor (Lisa) has asked that I complete this article during the Fourth of July weekend. My procrastination is another topic for another time. The theme today is embracing change.

Change is upon us professionally. The IASB and FASB changes are arriving and will be the focus of attention between the time I write this and when you are reading it. I am anxious ... not the kid on Christmas Eve anxious, but more like the morning of the dentist anxious. I know what is ahead of us is for our own good, but at the same time I am aware that it will come with some discomfort. It is our responsibility as a profession and as individual practitioners to engage in this change. It has taken the time and effort of many to get us to where we are today. At a minimum, I ask that you spend the time to understand the changes and how

you to embrace the opportunity to impact the proposed changes.

closet is one of those moments I mentioned.



Matthew Clark, FSA, CERA, MAAA, is principal at Deloitte Consulting LLP in Chicago. He can be contacted at matthewclark@ deloitte.com.

Addressing my current excuse for procrastination, I am in the midst of a move back to Chicago. Somewhere in the sea of boxes are my possessions. I always find it therapeutic to unpack after a move. Unpacking I find myself questioning the thought process I employed to rationalize packing many of the items I am finding in the boxes. Yet, I continue to find a place for them in a closet or a drawer. One of those items is the green jacket. To remind

you, this jacket offends the color green. Finding it during the move and placing it into my

they will impact you, the profession, and the industry. If the opportunity arises, I encourage

The good news is that change is right around the corner. Bill Sayre will be accepting the jacket during the annual meeting. While I am happy to pass along the jacket, I will miss my time on the council. It has been an honor and a privilege to serve on the council over the last three years. I would like to take the opportunity to also thank Dan Harris and Mark Yu as they join me as outgoing elected members of the council. I am certain that all of us will continue to contribute to the SOA and the section. This is a change that will continue to bring new faces and fresh ideas to the council. It is always great to see the energy and excitement of the new members.

I have encouraged each of you to get involved and make an impact on the profession. With so many changes in process, there are more opportunities than ever before. In conclusion, I thank you for the opportunity to serve on the Financial Reporting Section Council.